

Bulahdelah dressage club general meeting

Meeting opened at 11.20

Present: Kerry Turnbull, Sheila Perrottet, Jo Perrottet, Christine Sefton, Liz Powter, Ange Murray

Apologies: Nikki Legge, Jen Walker

Last meetings minutes: 12.3.11 - read by Angela Murray, moved by Sheila Perrottet and 2nd by Liz Powter.

Business arising from last minutes: Liz tried to call Nominate, but there was no answer, she will try again.

Correspondence In:-

- Aon insurance – quote for club property to insure, we don't need it.
- Entry for central western dressage group, plus asking for fundraising assistance. Not doing.
- Centreline magazine came in.
- Great lakes council letter, re notification of any work we intend to undertake.
- Email from Stevie regarding facebook – we need someone to maintain it. Will put a notice in newsletter for assistance with this, if no one is interested we need to get rid of our facebook site.

Correspondence Out:-nil

Treasurers' Report:- read by Liz Powter. Total balance is \$9 087.89. minutes moved by Liz powter, and 2nd by Sheila Perrottet.

General Business:-

- No decision on t shirts yet. Discussed patches instead of shirts as a cheaper, easier option. Liz to investigate patches. Will go to another shop for embroidery onto shirts, Sheila to look at. Have decided not to buy a bolt of material.
- Julie Spears booked in to help score on the 5th June. Ange available, Christine also to help.
- Beth Fuller from Good Sports will be here 16th July (play day) to talk to us. 12 noon.
- Leo chatted to Gary Gooch regarding showground :- fencing around back will be completed, as will memorial gates and a fence out front to totally enclose show ground. Also discussed putting a fence between show ground and sports oval – Kerry has expressed some concern over this matter as there will not be enough parking area left for competition days. Jo has 2nd this.
- Canteen still has no DA, still no plans. It is now too late to do before show, maybe next year.
- No storage in bottom of broadcast box due to it not being secure.
- Show society will buy mulcher mowers, so we can also use.
- Liz to ring up about membership forms, regarding how long we are required to keep them.
- August competition date for the 7th has been approved.

Meeting closed 12.30pm.